
 
 
Gentlemen of the BTC,                                          
 
Pitchers and catchers reported to spring training this week.  That could only mean one thing.  It’s almost 
time for golf!   
 
For now it is still bowling season.  This was the third week of the second half.  The Jan Michaels squad 
picked up 4 points and now leads the “A” division.  Bluebird Lanes is only 2 points back in 2
the “B” division while I was at the firehouse hitting golf balls into a net my Ascend Wealth Planning team 
was taking a bit of a beating from Tri Star which allowed Mama Vesuv
after they took 5 points from Beggars #1.  Both divisions are still up for grabs with most teams within 
striking distance of the top. 
 
Unfortunately, while many of us were bowling or playing tennis, one of my teammates 
recovering from having two heart stents inserted.  Mike’s doctor recommended a precautionary 
and they found 90% and 100% blockages.  It was by God’s good graces that this was found and treated 
before something serious occurred.  M
Florida.  When he returns he will be getting two more stents.  Please keep Mike in your prayers.
If you haven’t already done so, mark your calendars for the St. Patrick’s Day dinner which wi
14th @ 6:30 at Mama Vesuvio’s.  Free food and free drinks.  Sounds Irish to me.  Don’t miss out.  Also, 
while at the dinner Larry Garetto will be collecting entry fees for this year’s Two Man golf tournament. 
 
From outside the BTC:  Scottie Scheffler successfully defended his title at the WM Phoenix Open this past 
weekend.  Scheffler held off Nick Taylor and John Rahm to not only win the tournament but also reclaim 
the World #1 ranking.  This week on the PGA tour Tiger Woods will be back.  Ti
top 20 golfers in the world will be among the 132 golfers competing in the 97
 
There isn’t any professional bowling to watch this weekend but the PBA Collegiate Championship final 
round will be aired on FS1 this Sunday.
 
We are now halfway through February.  If you haven’t paid your dues yet, do yourself a favor and get it in 
A.S.A.P.  You do not want to see Bob “Bad Knee” Kennedy when he gets angry.
 
11 Weeks away from opening day at Silver Lakes.  
 
Happy February Birthdays:  Lou Ornoff (2), Frank 
Blythe (12), Bob DeFalco (13), Ben Tutka (13), Gary Bybee (15), Marv Huddleston (16), Ed Kern (18), 
Doug Blythe (22), Gar Ward (23), Don Franko (16), Matt O’
Pettrone (28).  Let me know if I missed anyone.
 
   
Anthony Serritella – Secretary                                                                       
serritella.outlandmedia@gmail.com    
(630) 430-5742 
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Pitchers and catchers reported to spring training this week.  That could only mean one thing.  It’s almost 

For now it is still bowling season.  This was the third week of the second half.  The Jan Michaels squad 
leads the “A” division.  Bluebird Lanes is only 2 points back in 2

the “B” division while I was at the firehouse hitting golf balls into a net my Ascend Wealth Planning team 
beating from Tri Star which allowed Mama Vesuvio’s to leapfrog us into first place 

after they took 5 points from Beggars #1.  Both divisions are still up for grabs with most teams within 

Unfortunately, while many of us were bowling or playing tennis, one of my teammates 
recovering from having two heart stents inserted.  Mike’s doctor recommended a precautionary 
and they found 90% and 100% blockages.  It was by God’s good graces that this was found and treated 
before something serious occurred.  Mike is doing very well and will be spending the next two weeks in 
Florida.  When he returns he will be getting two more stents.  Please keep Mike in your prayers.
If you haven’t already done so, mark your calendars for the St. Patrick’s Day dinner which wi

@ 6:30 at Mama Vesuvio’s.  Free food and free drinks.  Sounds Irish to me.  Don’t miss out.  Also, 
while at the dinner Larry Garetto will be collecting entry fees for this year’s Two Man golf tournament. 

Scheffler successfully defended his title at the WM Phoenix Open this past 
weekend.  Scheffler held off Nick Taylor and John Rahm to not only win the tournament but also reclaim 
the World #1 ranking.  This week on the PGA tour Tiger Woods will be back.  Tiger along with 19 of the 
top 20 golfers in the world will be among the 132 golfers competing in the 97th Genesis Invitational.  

There isn’t any professional bowling to watch this weekend but the PBA Collegiate Championship final 
FS1 this Sunday. 

We are now halfway through February.  If you haven’t paid your dues yet, do yourself a favor and get it in 
A.S.A.P.  You do not want to see Bob “Bad Knee” Kennedy when he gets angry. 

11 Weeks away from opening day at Silver Lakes.   

Lou Ornoff (2), Frank Carioti (5), Roger Byrnes (9), Dave Blythe (12), Dan 
Blythe (12), Bob DeFalco (13), Ben Tutka (13), Gary Bybee (15), Marv Huddleston (16), Ed Kern (18), 
Doug Blythe (22), Gar Ward (23), Don Franko (16), Matt O’Reilly (25), Steve Anderson (26), Charles 

(28).  Let me know if I missed anyone. 

Secretary                                                                       
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Unfortunately, while many of us were bowling or playing tennis, one of my teammates Mike Breier was 
recovering from having two heart stents inserted.  Mike’s doctor recommended a precautionary angiogram 
and they found 90% and 100% blockages.  It was by God’s good graces that this was found and treated 
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From your 2023 Treasurer  
 
Note 2023 dues are “past due” so appreciate you sending payment plus $20 extra per the attached form or 
go online & pay them. If you pay online but have changes to your roster spot, of course still send me the 
form. Write the changes on it plus write “Dues paid via internet” please. Mail completed form & dues to 
Bob Kennedy, 128 Luther Lane, Frankfort Il. 60423, please & thank you!  
  
Bob “Bad Knee” Kennedy 
Rjkenn16@gmail.com  708-712-7400 
 
Historian News  
 
Fellow Members, 
 
Today I would like to tell you a little about one of our longtime members who can be seen almost every 
week with the Club at bowling and at golf. Pete Lambros joined the BTC in 1986 with Chuck Febel Jr. as 
his Sponsor. They wanted Pete for his bowling prowess and were able to win a few Championships with 
him on the team. Pete has a couple of 300 games including one in the Calcutta many years ago were he 
shot 149-300-267. It looks like he found the line after the first game. Pete also has four Hole in Ones 
including one with the BTC at Deer Creek #4. That must be an easy hole to ace, although I have never 
come close, because I remember Dave Jenner and Bill Dyer also getting one there with the Club. As for 
Pete’s career, he has spent it all in the metal finishing business. First with Brookline Industries Metal 
Finishing and Hardware up until 1985. And then with DNS Metal Finishing from 1985-2012. Since  then 
he has been General Manager of Bright Metals with his partner Randy Smith who also is a member of the 
BTC. Pete was President of our Club in 2017 and continues to bowl and golf with the BTC. Pete has been 
married to Judy for 21 years and has 2 married daughters and 4 grandchildren to keep him busy when he 
isn’t playing his sports or working. So when you see Pete at either the bowling alley or the golf course now 
you’ll know a little more about one of our very busy and very active Members. Thanks for listening. 
 
Your historian, 
Bob Vizdal 
 
Tennis News – Al Baldermann 
 
15 players.  We mixed up the levels of players with good results.  Many thanks to Chuck Dinolfo for 
providing great sandwiches! Also thanks to those who bought drinks as we stayed at the club for 
fellowship after tennis. 
 
Results: 
Court 1 
Rollins  14/20 
Darabaris  10/20 
Kees   10/20 
Baldermann      7/16 
Schroeder      7/20 
 
Court 2 
Johnson  16/24 
Heraty  14/24 
Schiera  10/20 
Abramowicz  11/24 
Rooks    5/20 
 
 



Court 3 
Dinolfo  10/16 
Kahlhammer  14/24 
Bewley  12/24 
Ganz   12/24 
Anderson      7/24 
 
 
Bowling News: 
 
This coming Week February 21st is the 1st Week of the Annual Coors Light Pins Over Average 
Tournament. The entry fee is only $5 and you receive 2 chances to win. The tournament is run over the 
next 2 weeks, with each week its own separate tournament. I will have the entry forms at the start of 
bowling for anyone who is interested. Please see me before bowling if you have any questions or are 
interested in signing up. Just letting all bowlers know, we will be missing the men from Beggars Pizza #2 
for the next 2 weeks. They will be hard at work this Tuesday making delicious Paczki’s at Iversen’s Bakery 
in Blue Island, followed by a trip to Florida. They are planning to pre-bowl for both of these weeks. This is 
to let the teams they will be bowling know that they will have scores you will need to beat. 
 
It seems good scores were a bit harder to come by this past week, however, there were some great 
individual scores. Some of the top handicap series performers this past week were: Marv Huddleston 734 
series, Gene Banas 718 series, Craig O’Reilly 711 series, Jay Skierkiewicz 711 series, Vince Annel 
710 series, and Dave Jenner 707 series, Kelly Melfi 699 series, Ken Pencak 698 series, Bob Martino 
697 series, Keith Tadevich 697 series, Gary Foster 694 series, Chuck Cahill 693 series, Tim Magee 
692 series, Joe Rymsza 691 series, and Adam Valentinas 690 series. Some of the best scratch scores 
were recorded by Craig O’Reilly 280, 225, and a 711 series, Dave Jenner 225, 245, and a 683 series, 
Keith Tadevich 256, and a 667 series, Tom Stahl 226, 225, and a 633 series, Vince Annel 252 game, 
Dave Blyth 231 game, Adam Valentinas 230 game, Dennis Samoska Jr. 226 game, Joe Rymsza 225 
game, Bob Martino 224 game, and Vince Oliva 223 game.  
 
Reminder there is only 1 week before the Brocius Doubles starts on February 28th and March 7th. All entry 
money for the tournament will be due when you sign-up on February 28th.  Make sure you are available to 
bowl both weeks February 28th and March 7th. There will be no refunds once you sign-up and pay on 
February 28th. Gary Klonowski, will be running the event again this year. The Brocius Doubles is a 2-
week Doubles event, you can get in with as many partners as you wish. Cost is $10 per bowler ($20 for 
each team of doubles) the event is decided by each team of doubles, 2-week total including their handicaps.  
The Brocius Doubles takes place during our normal league play and will be paid out after bowling on 
March 7th. This is a fun event and I encourage you to bring extra money on February 28th, pick some 
partners and try to win some $$$$. Pay-outs are 100% of the money collected and placements will be 
determined by the number of teams that sign-up. See you Tuesday! 
 
Keith Tadevich 
Bowling Secretary 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



POTS OF THE WEEK 
 

Handicap Doubles
Game 1 Craig O'Reilly 280 Game 1 1st Place Craig O'Reilly & 525

Joe Rymsza 269 Jay Skierkiewicz
2nd Place Gene Banas & 506

Game 2 Keith Tadevich 266  Adam Valentinas
Terry Jesk 253

Game 2 1st Place Bill Slusarczyk & 511
Game 3 Dave Jenner 253 Keith Tadevich

Chuck Cahill 252 2nd Place Chuck Cahill & 508
Keith Tadevich

Mystery Pot
1st Game Rob Jones 142 Game 3 1st Place Vince Annel & 521

Paul Kleinpaste
2nd Game No Winner 2nd Place Dave Jenner & 500

Tom Ollenberger
Clean Frames

Forward Dennis Samoska Jr 25 Handicap Survivor
Reverse Dave Jenner 23 1st Place Dave Jenner 253

30 No Winner 2nd Place Tim Magee 247
3rd Place Wayne Hutchinson 229

Last Game Handicap
1st Place Dave Jenner 253 Blind Doubles
2nd Place Chuck Cahill 252 1st Place Ben Tutka & 519

Keith Tadevich
2nd Place Chuck Cahill & 491

Gene Banas
3rd Place Dennis Samoska & 474

Keith Tadevich  
Standings

# Builders Tee Club W L # Builders Tee Club W L
6 Jan Michaels 21 7 12 Mama Vesuvio 16 12
2 Bluebird Lanes 19 9 8 Ascend Wealth Planning 14 14
13 Burr Oak Bowl 17 11 1 Smokey's Bandits 13 15
4 Beggars Pizza #2 16 12 9 Oak Forest Bowl 12 16
10 Van Henkelum 16 12 11 Beggars Pizza #1 12 16
5 Bright Metals 15 13 7 Tri-Star 11 17
3 Creative Colors 12 16  

 
Lane Assignemnts 

Lanes 19-20 21-22 23-24 25-26 27-28 29-30 31-32
2/21/2023 12 vs. 9 4 vs. 14 5 vs. 8 11 vs. 2 1 vs. 3 10 vs. 7 13 vs. 6
2/28/2023 Divisional Position Round  

 
 
 
 
 
 



   Builders Tee Club 2023 Annual Dues Notice    

Dues for the Year January 1, 2023 – December 31, 2023 
Make check payable to BUILDERS TEE CLUB in the amount of $200.00 

Senior Dues (25 year member +65 years of age)- $120.00 
Out of State (At least 10 months)- $100.00 

 

Ad Book- Help us to pay for the roster book while promoting your business!  
Ads will be printed in full color- you can provide the artwork or an ad can be custom made for you.   

 ½ page (2”x3”)- $75.00 ______ - or Full Page (4”x6”) - $125.00 ______  
Back Inside Cover *- $150.00 ____ Back Cover * $175.00_____   *only one spot available 

Please email artwork/logos and ad information to amandagaretto@beggarspizza.com by March 1st  
 

Additional Contribution- $ ________________ (Fill in Amount) 
 

Insert check and mail NOW to Treasurer.  Your cancelled check will be your receipt. 
 

**PLEASE INCLUDE CHANGES ONLY! 
 

Member Name: ___________________________________    Date of Birth: _______________ 

Wife’s Name: _________________________________            Cell: _______________________ 

Home Address: ________________________________________________________________ 

City/State/Zip Code: ____________________________________________________________ 

Email Address: _____________________________________  
 

Business Type:_______________________________________________________________  

Business Name: ______________________________________________________________

THANK YOU FOR PRINTING CLEARLY! 
Mail to: Bob Kennedy 

128 Luther Ln. Frankfort, IL 60423 
(Treasurer) 

 

Opponents in golf matches may need to get 
in touch with you so please make sure to 

include your cell phone number. 
Thank you- Roster Book Chairman - 

Larry Garetto 
 
 

DUES PAYMENTS SHOULD BE MADE BY JANUARY 31, 2023 
AFTER THAT DATE, $ 20 LATE FEE CHARGE WILL BE ASSESSED. 

 


